## THE WHITE HOUSE

## April 15, 2009

MEMORANDUM FOR ALL EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT AND AGENCY GENERAL COUNSELS

FROM:

GREGORY CRAIG, COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT:

Reminder Regarding Document Requests

This is a reminder that executive agencies should consult with the White House Counsel's Office on all document requests that may involve documents with White House equities. We ask that such consultation take place well in advance of the deadline for responding.

This need to consult with the White House arises with respect to all types of document requests, including Congressional committee requests, GAO requests, judicial subpoenas, and FOIA requests. And it applies to all documents and records, whether in oral, paper, or electronic form, that relate to communications to and from the White House, including preparations for such communications.

Please be in touch with your points of contact in the White House Counsel's Office or, if you are uncertain whom to contact, please call Chris Weideman (202-456-3096) or Blake Roberts (202-456-2948). We will respond to your requests promptly.